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The Honorable Ron DeSantis 
Governor, State of Florida 
400 S. Monroe St. 
Tallahassee, FL 32399 
  
 

April 21, 2023 
  

Dear Governor DeSantis, 
  

You have championed an Election Security bill implementing stronger investigations into election fraud, an important 
issue to Americans both in Florida and nationwide. We have been told you requested an election security bill from the 
2023 Florida legislature. Because there are many pathways to electoral fraud, we are astonished at the lack of preventive 
measures to address these concerns in the recently introduced Senate and companion House bills. 
   

Moreover, on behalf of grassroots groups across Florida, we are expressing grave concern the bills may fail to address 
several critical issues: 

  

• Making sure ONLY American Citizens vote 
• Controlling Vote by Mail and ensuring Mail-in Ballots are valid and true 
• Ability to count votes manually if a county chooses to do so. 

 

The language appears to undermine transparency on Florida’s election processes and procedures which could result in 
curtailing access to the data reports that citizen advocates have utilized to audit key information such as voter records, 
cast ballots reports and other election summary reports. 
  

Just as troubling, the senate bill facilitates third degree felony charges to volunteer poll watchers who are willing to 
sign affidavits and expose corruption. Neither bill addresses the issue of the Florida Supervisors of Election’s 
nongovernmental organization that continually opposes election security actions. The FSE operates against 
transparency and seeks to circumvent Florida Sunshine laws. 
  

No human being can assure the voters that computers are hack proof by enemies within or by foreign entities such as 
China, Russia, or Iran. Voters deserve to have the original paper ballot they created to be the ultimate decider of an 
election, not computer-generated replicas. They should also be allowed to hand count their votes. In addition, law 
enforcement is failing to prosecute the failure to maintain the voter files. All these requirements should be reflected in 
the law, and they are not addressed in the bills that have been submitted thus far. 
  

We understand you want to protect the ballot box and urge you to require a special session or bill amendments to 
ensure key issues and reforms are addressed. In their current form, the bills that have been submitted will undo prior 
reforms that you implemented and will damage your “gold standard” standing on election security in Florida.  
  

Governor DeSantis, we need your swift action and correspondence as to how you would like us to proceed. Please 
contact debbie.faris@proton.me should you have any questions. With approximately 10 days of session remaining, 
unless these issues are resolved, the proposed legislation should be gutted. We wish to help you understand and 
manage the expectations of Florida’s citizens who are perplexed that we are even in this predicament being unable to 
trust elections in America. The failures of the system are evident, and these legislative remedies are not repairing the 
existing corruption. 
  

At your service, 
  
 
 

Maria Zack, Nations In ACTION, Chairman                                 
Raj Doraisamy, Defend Florida, Founder  
Sue Trombino, Women Impacting the Nation, Founder & President 
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Steve Maxwell, Citizens Defending Freedom, Founder & CEO 
Bob White, Republican Liberty Caucus of Florida, Chairman 

Sarah Calamunci, Citizens Defending Freedom, Florida State Director 
Dee Lavandera, Indian River Republican Election Integrity Committee, Chair 

Royal A. Brown III, LTC (USA Ret), Winter Haven 912, President 
Lamarre Notargiacomo, Indian River REC, Vice-Chairman / Republican Liberty Caucus, IRC 

Sarah L. Pelican, Federated Republican Women of Nassau, President 
Aly Legge, Empower Moms with Moms for America National, Director 

Henry Zarb, RP of Miami-Dade Election Integrity Subcommittee, Chairman / Alternate Committeeman 
Eduardo Vidal, RP of Miami-Dade Election Integrity Subcommittee, Vice Chairman 

Ed Shoemaker, RP of Florida, State Committeeman Polk County 
Paul Hatfield, Faith Based Republican Club of West Polk, Vice Chair 

Jim Guth, REC Polk County, Chairman 
Vida McCoullough, Cypress Lakes Conservative Club, President 

Ron Parks, Republican Club of Lakeland, Vice President 
Jim Waurishuk, Colonel USAF (Ret), REC Tampa Bay, Former Chairman 

Robert Goodman, REC Polk County, Executive Director 
Catalina Stubbe, Moms for Liberty, National Director 

Gary Johnson, Lake Ashton Republican Club, President 
Nancy Michael, Osceola Election and Voter Integrity Group, Co-Chair 

Amy Demi, St Johns County Republican Liberty Caucus, Chair 
Elizabeth Potter, St Johns County Republican Liberty Caucus, Vice-Chair 

Rick Lacey, Republican Party of Brevard, Chairman 
Rich Nink, Republican Party of Brevard, Election Integrity Committee, Chair 

Jaime Parham, REC St. Johns County, Vice-Chair 
Medora C. Reading, Martin County Liberty Defenders, President 
Honorable Mike Hill, Florida State Legislature, Former Member 

Rebekah Ricks, Florida Moms for America, President 
Rebekah Ricks. Moms for Medical Freedom, Co-Founder 

Franklin County REC 
Emilio Ruiz, Republican National Hispanic Assembly of Florida, Chairman 

Dana R. Galen, Hillsborough County Republican Party, Chair 
Jeff Hawks, Community Patriots Hillsborough County, Founder 

Will Witt, The Florida Standard, Editor in Chief, 
Jake Hoffman, Voter Trust 

Added after letter was delivered: 
Virginia Cullison, Bonita Springs 

Michael Sabga, John Birch Society, Florida Director 
Alex Newman, Liberty Sentinel Media, CEO 

cc: Honorable Ashley Moody, Florida Attorney General 
cc: Honorable Cord Byrd, Florida Secretary of State 
cc: State House and Senate Elected Officials 
cc: Donors 
cc: Media 




